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Dear Parents / Carers, 

Further NEU Strike Action:   Thursday 27 April and Tuesday 2 May 2023 

YEAR 11 Students to attend lessons / assessments on site on both days 

KS3, Y10 and Sixth Form students to study at home via WCHS Remote Schooling 

As you are aware  (WCHS bulletin last week), all the main teaching unions’ members voted to reject the recent pay offer and the 
NEU has given notice of two further strikes on  Thursday 27 April and Tuesday 2 May.  This action is not against the School itself 
but is part of national industrial action organised by this trade union about teachers’ pay and its funding.  We have not been  
informed by the union of which members of staff will take action, but believe that a significant proportion of teachers at     
Woodford will be involved (as was the case on strike days last term). 

In its guidance to its members the NEU reflects the concern of its teachers for their students making final preparation for public 
examinations (chiefly students in Y11 and Y13).  Dispensations have been made therefore to allow NEU members to support the 
conduct of scheduled assessments, for minimum levels of supervision on site to be achieved for examination cohorts and to  
enable teachers to provide revision guidance / to set work for  / to teach these cohorts where they choose to do so.  

In taking decisions about provision at Woodford on the two days in question, both the necessary risk assessment (supervision 
levels on site) and discussions with our NEU representatives about dispensations agreed for examination year groups in the  
coming fortnight have been taken into account.  On that basis, please be advised of the following arrangements: 

 Year 11 students should attend school on site on the two days in question and register as normal in their form 
rooms.  Planned GCSE assessments (Art practicals and MFL orals) will go ahead as scheduled.  Lessons will be delivered in 
classrooms where possible.  Many teachers who will be taking industrial action on the day have indicated that they will 
set revision work for examination classes or attend in person to deliver lessons for exam classes only.  At points in the day 
when on site lessons are not available, Year 11 students will be supervised in Computer Rooms in order to focus           
constructively on work set, on practice papers or revision materials.  Catering will be available to them at both break and 
lunchtime.  School buses will run as normal. 

 Year 13 students will study from home via WCHS Remote Schooling (MS Teams, SatchelOne and MS Office 365).  This 
time many striking teachers have undertaken to set work or to teach Y13  live on MS Teams to reduce impact on          
examination preparation.  Y13 should expect a greater proportion of their lessons to be delivered live via MS Teams than 
on previous strike days.  (Please note that Year 13 students have been given the option, individually, to work on site via 
WCHS Remote Schooling on the two days if they feel it is helpful to them to do so.) 

 Students in KS3, in  Y10 and in Year 12 will study from home via WCHS Remote Schooling (MS Teams, SatchelOne and 
MS Office 365).  Online teaching levels for these cohorts are likely to be similar to previous strike days.  Students should 
use any time at their disposal  (lessons when they are not being taught on line) to catch up with work, to start revision for 
summer exams or to read for pleasure. 

Provision for the upcoming strike days is somewhat complex.  All teachers have been asked to brief their timetabled classes in 
advance so all students have a sense of the shape of their day and of what they are expected to do when.  It is also                   
recommended that students check school e-mails and SatchelOne at the beginning of the day and that they log into MS Teams 
for the first 5 minutes of each timetabled lesson to avoid doubt. 

Students will be reminded of the importance of having the right resources to hand for each of the strike days. 

Reminders:         

 The Y10 Parents’ Evening on Thursday 27 April has been rescheduled to Thursday 4 May 2023. 

 Monday 1 May and Monday 8 May are Bank Holidays and the school is therefore closed. 

 For attendance purposes the absence of students will recorded as “exceptional circumstances” and therefore your child’s 
attendance record will not be affected.   

 Students entitled to free school meals will have access to their Strike Day meal allowance throughout the weeks in      
question. 

Thank you for your careful attention to the content of this e-mail as we prepare to navigate the continuing industrial action and 
the challenges it presents to all concerned.  

 Yours sincerely 

Ms Jo Pomeroy 

Headteacher 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARENTS AND FRIENDS OF WCHS (PFA) COMMITTEE VACANCY 
  
The PFA plays a vital role in supporting the school, both by raising funds for the school and enhancing 
the lives of our children through activities.  
  
We have a vacancy for the Secretary to the PFA. This interesting role requires a time commitment of less 
than an hour a week but provides real value, by liaising with the school, PFA and parents, and minuting 
the Annual General Meeting.  
  
I am stepping down and we urgently require a new PFA Secretary to manage the PFA mailbox and be part 
of the committee, which has occasional evening meetings.  
  
Please contact secretaryp@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk by Friday 5th May if you are interested in this role 
or would like to discuss further, and help support the work of the PFA providing vital funds for our 
daughters' school.  
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Caroline  
PFA Secretary  

 

Success with Leyton Orient! 
 

Woodford would like to offer our huge congratulations to Katie (12LPR) for her 

and her team, Leyton Orient Women’s, who won their match on 16th April 4-0 

against Actonians Thirds and as a result have become champions of the     

Greater Women’s Football League Division One North, securing promotion for 

next season. On top of this, our own Katie scored two of the four goals of the 

match. Massive congratulations to Katie and the team.  

mailto:secretaryp@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk










 

Open a door to new ideas, new friends, and new music to explore. 

The National Youth Orchestra 

Tune into the greatest adventure you can experience through orchestral music.  Take on audacious musical challenges, share music with other young people, 

and open up your future alongside other teenage musicians. 

Our audition process is free, every candidate is offered feedback, and everyone is recommended a new opportunity. 

NYO is for musicians playing orchestral instruments.  The benchmark level is grade 8 and above—there is no need to have taken graded exams. 

Applications are now open and close on 29 May 2023; sign up as soon as you can for top tips and time to get ready to do your best. 

First-round video auditions deadline is 11 June 2023. 

Invitations for final assessment days will be made by 14 July 2023. 

Final round assessment days are held 2-17 September 2023. 

No musician offered a role in NYO 2024 will be turned away; we offer generous financial support. 

 

NYO Inspire Programme 

Take your skills and talents to the next level with other young people from across the nation. 

NYO Inspire opens up a series of high-quality ensemble music opportunities that are free for everyone.  And a community full of people who love to play  

music together.  There are no auditions—and the sooner we hear from you the more music making we can invite you to join.  Applying before 31 July 2023 

puts you on our radar to make the most of the opportunities in 2024. 

NYO Inspire is for musicians playing orchestral instruments.  The benchmark level is grade 6 and above—there is no need to have taken graded exams. 

NYO Inspire aims to accelerate learning in and through ensemble music for those musicians traditionally underrepresented in the orchestral sector and who 

may experience barriers to take their playing to the next level. 

We accept applications from teenagers who are: 

-Musician aged 13 to 18 on 1 September 2023 and... 

-Who play at Grade 6 standard and above—there is no need to have taken graded exams… 

-Who are  a British citizen, or resident or studying in the United Kingdom and… 

-Who are state-educated or home schooled (of, if you are now at university, you need to have attended a state school or have been home schooled) OR… 

-And...who are not studying full-time at a college of music, or on a join course with a music college. 

 

Visit the NYO Inspire page for more information. 

www.nyo.org.uk 

http://www.nyo.org.uk/


Music Extra-curricular Timetable: Summer 2023 
 

 

 

 

 

For the next two weeks, 4th May and 
11th May, Senior choir will take place 
on Thursdays in SF1, 1:40-2:20pm. 

After these two dates, Senior choir 
will return to Monday lunch in the 
hall. 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 

  

  

Junior Choir 

(Main hall) 

13:30- 14:00 

Senior choir 

(Main hall) 

14:00-14:30 

  

Brass Ensem-
ble 

(SF2) 

13:45-14:15 

  

Kalimba Club 

(Conference 
room) 

13:45-14:20 

Junior Band 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:30- 14:10 

  

Musical The-
atre club 

(Practice 
room) 

13:40-14:15 

  

Flute ensem-
ble 

KHN 

13:40-14:10 

  

Jazz Band 

KHN 

(SF1) 

13:40-14:15 

  

String orches-
tra 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:40-14:15 

  

Carnatic En-
semble 

(Conference 
room) 

13:40-14:15 

Theory  and 
GCSE/A-level 
support 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:40-14:15 

  

Guitar Ensemble 

(SG7) 

13:30-14:15 

  

Orchestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:40-14:15 

  

  

After school 

  

  

  

  

Chamber 
groups 

IBO 

(SF1/2) 

15:45-16:30 

  

      



P.E. EXTRA-CURRICULAR TIMETABLE 

  Mon  Tues  Weds  Thurs  Fri  

Before   
School  
7.50-8.20am  

      Badminton for   y12 
& 13 ONLY 
STA  Sports hall  
 (until 12/5/23) 
 
Morning Mile STA 

Lunchtime  
1.30-2pm  

Y7 & 8 Badminton  
Sports Hall VJA 
(until 12/5/23) 
 
 
Running Club with 
Sara GC  
  
 

Cricket  
VJA & GC Hafsah  
 
 
 
 
Outdoor Games 
HBA 

Rounders for all 
STA, KRU, HBA, VJA 

All Years – Athletics  
KRI & KRU 
(see notice board for 
updates) 
 
 
Netball for All 
GC Kosom 
  

 All Years – Athletics  
KRI & STA 
(see notice board for 
updates) 
 
  

Afterschool  
3.30-4.20pm  
  

A.S.C self defence   
Sports hall  
  
 

  
A.S.C JIU JITSU  
Sports hall  

Fixtures  
  
 

  









Parent Views of    

Mental Health  
Does your child go to school in           

Redbridge? 

We are seeking parent views on                   
accessing mental health support through 

schools for you and your family 
 

Please scan the QR code with your phone 
to fill out our five-minute survey and help 
us develop the best support for families in 

Redbridge Mental Health         

Support Team 



DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

  

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
27 April—NEU Strike Day—on site provision for Y11 only 

28 April—Non-Uniform Day (Haven House) 
1 May—Bank Holiday 

4 May—Year 10 Parent’s Evening (Rescheduled) 
5 May—Coronation Festivities 

8 May—Bank Holiday for the Coronation of King Charles III 
11 May—Year 5 Virtual Open Evening 

29 May—Bank Holiday 
27 Jun—Year 12 Induction Day 

27 Jun—Year 11 Prom 
30 Jun—Year 13 Leavers’ Day 

14 July—40 Years On - 
Reminiscing the Summer Production 

15 September—Remote Schooling (One Day Only) 
12 October—Non-Contact Day 

SUMMER 2023     

Term Monday 17 April  2023 Friday 26 May 2023 

Half-term Monday 29 May 2023 Friday 2 June  2023 

Term Monday 5 June 2023 Friday 21 July 2023 

Non-Contact Day Wednesday 28 June 2023  

 

REMINDER 

Please remind your daughter to bring in her lanyard, locker key and 

fob to school every day. 

Welcome to the new Geography Department Instagram page! 


